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HONORING SAMUEL T. NAGORNEY 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I 
proudly pause to recognize Samuel T. 
Nagorney. Samuel is a very special young 
man who has exemplified the finest qualities 
of citizenship and leadership by taking an ac-
tive part in the Boy Scouts of America, Troop 
395, and earning the most prestigious award 
of Eagle Scout. 

Samuel has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Samuel has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. Most notably, Sam-
uel has contributed to his community through 
his Eagle Scout project. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Samuel T. Nagorney for his ac-
complishments with the Boy Scouts of Amer-
ica and for his efforts put forth in achieving the 
highest distinction of Eagle Scout. 

f 

ROE V. WADE ANNIVERSARY 

HON. DEBBIE WASSERMAN SCHULTZ 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Ms. WASSERMAN SCHULTZ. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today to mark an incredible milestone. 
Thirty-nine years ago from this past Sunday, 
the Supreme Court of the United States guar-
anteed the women of this country our right to 
privacy. In handing down the landmark Roe v. 
Wade decision, the justices of the Supreme 
Court affirmed the right for American women 
to keep medical decisions between women 
and their doctors. 

This right was not easily won, and it has not 
come without four decades of fighting to pro-
tect it. And yet today, some are still trying to 
strip women of this right. 

Many of those who seek to overturn Roe 
claim to be protecting life—but it’s no secret 
that making abortion illegal won’t end the 
problem of unplanned pregnancies in this 
country. 

In fact, legal abortion keeps women more 
safe. In 1965, almost 20 percent of all mater-
nal deaths were due to illegal abortion—and 
that’s only what was reported. 

So in looking ahead for 2012, I invite my 
anti-choice colleagues to consider this: instead 
of working against us by voting to defund title 
X programs for women who need them most, 
work with us in a shared goal of making abor-
tion safe, legal, and rare. That is what the pro- 
choice movement stands for. 

I was 6 years old when Roe v. Wade was 
handed down, and never in my life have I felt 
that my rights were threatened like I do now. 

Last year alone, 69 laws containing 92 anti- 
abortion provisions were enacted in 24 
states—and my home State of Florida was un-
fortunately responsible for several of them. 

But the problem isn’t only at the State 
level—last year, the Republican majority in the 
House took up a slew of bills that tried to do 
everything from defund Planned Parenthood, a 

crucial title X provider in our country, to rede-
fine rape to say that if the victim was mentally 
unable to consent, then it didn’t really count as 
forcible rape. 

These bills are insulting and dangerous to 
women’s health and wellbeing, something that 
we as Members of Congress should be work-
ing together to protect. 

In this spirit, I remind my anti-choice col-
leagues that the concern for human life and 
dignity cannot end at birth. So, it is my sincere 
hope that in the budget bills we will soon take 
up, all Members work to pass a budget that 
holds women and children harmless, placing 
important programs like title X family planning, 
Head Start, and Maternal and Child Block 
Grants at the top of the priority list. In these 
trying financial times, we cannot afford to bal-
ance our budget on the backs of women and 
children. 

Mr. Speaker, in closing, I urge my col-
leagues to note this anniversary with the grav-
ity it deserves, as well as the energy it will re-
quire to work to ensure that next year at this 
time, we are once again commemorating this 
crucial right as protected by the Supreme 
Court, and not lamenting yet another year in 
which this right has been assailed. Women’s 
lives depend on it! 

f 

HONORING BLAKE TAYLOR 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I 
proudly pause to recognize Blake Taylor. 
Blake is a very special young man who has 
exemplified the finest qualities of citizenship 
and leadership by taking an active part in the 
Boy Scouts of America, Troop 354, and earn-
ing the most prestigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Blake has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Blake has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. Most notably, Blake 
has contributed to his community through his 
Eagle Scout project. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Blake Taylor for his accomplish-
ments with the Boy Scouts of America and for 
his efforts put forth in achieving the highest 
distinction of Eagle Scout. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE CONTRIBU-
TIONS OF MICHAEL BOZICK TO 
THE PEOPLE OF THE 
COACHELLA VALLEY 

HON. MARY BONO MACK 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mrs. BONO MACK. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to pay tribute to a dear friend, Mr. Mi-
chael Bozick, a highly respected and honor-
able community leader in the district which I 
have the honor of representing in Congress. 

I am deeply grateful for the contributions Mr. 
Bozick has made to our desert community, 
and on behalf of the people I represent, I ex-

tend sincere appreciation for all he has done 
to enhance our local economy and improve 
the lives of area residents. Mike Bozick has 
made a difference because of his passion for 
serving the community, his achievements in 
industry, and his love of our region. In par-
ticular, he has helped countless young people 
through his support of the Coachella Valley 
Boys & Girls Club, along with numerous other 
worthwhile charitable organizations and 
causes. 

A generous and devoted family man, Mike 
Bozick’s story is the embodiment of the Amer-
ican dream. Born to a Yugoslavian immigrant 
family in Masontown, Pennsylvania, he moved 
to Southern California as a young man. After 
graduating summa cum laude from the Univer-
sity of Southern California, Mike began work-
ing in the table grape industry in the mid– 
1960s, assisting his family with operations at 
Richard Bagdasarian, Inc., a table grape pro-
duction company based in California’s 
Coachella Valley. It was during this period that 
Bozick’s passion for the grape industry grew, 
and he soon developed into an effective and 
highly regarded leader within the agricultural 
industry. 

Mike Bozick recently completed his 39th 
year of service as a California Table Grape 
Commission Board Member, an organization 
which strives to maintain and expand current 
markets to new and larger markets for fresh 
California grapes, both domestically and inter-
nationally. As Chairman of the Board, Mike 
has introduced new and innovative ideas, 
such as promoting table grapes from all of the 
commission districts, a rarity in the past since 
many districts have overlapping markets. His 
ideas certainly paid off. By 2010, national 
sales of California table grapes grew to a ship-
ment of 98 million boxes per year—a substan-
tial increase from 20 million in the 1960s. As 
someone who is deeply committed to the 
growth of our local economy and the creation 
of jobs in our region, it is very gratifying to see 
the expansion and growing popularity of one 
of our most prized and valued industries, due 
in large part to Mike’s perseverance, passion 
and dedication. 

While Mike has made many contributions to 
the table grape industry, it is his hard work, 
entrepreneurial spirit and unwavering gen-
erosity that impresses me most. He is the ful-
fillment of the all-American notion that hard 
work and dedication pay off, and he has used 
his success to benefit others and provide an 
example for young people everywhere. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in commending 
Michael Bozick for his exemplary record of 
service and contributions to the people of the 
Coachella Valley, the California Table Grape 
Commission, the greater table grape industry, 
and in sending best wishes for continued suc-
cess in his future endeavors. 

f 

HONORING MATTHEW WILKS 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I 
proudly pause to recognize Matthew Wilks. 
Matthew is a very special young man who has 
exemplified the finest qualities of citizenship 
and leadership by taking an active part in the 

VerDate Mar 15 2010 02:13 Jan 26, 2012 Jkt 019060 PO 00000 Frm 00006 Fmt 0626 Sfmt 9920 E:\CR\FM\K25JA8.010 E25JAPT1pw
al

ke
r 

on
 D

S
K

7T
P

T
V

N
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 R

E
M

A
R

K
S



CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — Extensions of Remarks E75 January 25, 2012 
Boy Scouts of America, Troop 354, and earn-
ing the most prestigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Matthew has been very active with his 
troop, participating in many scout activities. 
Over the many years Matthew has been in-
volved with scouting, he has not only earned 
numerous merit badges, but also the respect 
of his family, peers, and community. Most no-
tably, Matthew has contributed to his commu-
nity through his Eagle Scout project. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Matthew Wilks for his accom-
plishments with the Boy Scouts of America 
and for his efforts put forth in achieving the 
highest distinction of Eagle Scout. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. GEORGE MILLER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. GEORGE MILLER of California. Mr. 
Speaker, during rollcall No. 7, rollcall No. 8, 
and rollcall No. 9 on January 24, 2012, I was 
unavoidably detained. Had I been present, I 
would have voted ‘‘yea’’ on H. Res. 516, ex-
pressing the sense of the House of Rep-
resentatives that the passage of a fiscal year 
2013 Federal budget is of national importance. 
I would have voted ‘‘yea’’ on H.R. 2070. And 
I would have voted ‘‘yea’’ to instruct conferees 
to file a conference report on the Payroll Tax 
Cut no later than February 17, 2012. 

f 

REMARKS OF CONGRESSMAN STE-
VEN PALAZZO ON THE DEATH 
OF CAPTAIN EUGENE P. LUND 

HON. STEVEN M. PALAZZO 
OF MISSISSIPPI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. PALAZZO. Mr. Speaker, last week our 
country lost a true American hero, my uncle, 
Captain Eugene P. Lund. Captain Lund died 
on the Mississippi Gulf Coast at the age of 78. 

My uncle was a graduate of Notre Dame 
and the U.S. Naval Postgraduate School with 
degrees in engineering, and from The George 
Washington University with a masters degree 
in management. 

While in the Navy, he was a carrier fighter 
pilot and commanding officer of a fighter 
squadron serving with distinction in over 250 
missions during Vietnam. 

He was awarded the Bronze Star, Silver 
Star, Distinguished Flying Cross, 19 additional 
Air Medals and numerous other awards for his 
service to our Nation. 

He also headed the Navy team that de-
signed and developed the F/A–18 aircraft. 

Before retirement, he served as the Director 
of the Naval Weapons Engineering Support 
Activity providing engineering assistance and 
consultation on many naval aviation and 
weapons programs. He retired after 25 years 
of service to our country in the Navy. 

My heart goes out to the rest of our family, 
especially my Aunt Virgie. The men and 
women who serve our country in uniform are 
the bravest and most selfless in the world. I 
ask that all of my colleagues strive to remem-
ber that every day. 

Uncle Geno, may your journey to Christ be 
of ‘‘Fair winds and following seas and long 
may your big jib draw.’’ 

f 

HONORING ERIC BROWN 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I 
proudly pause to recognize Eric Brown. Eric is 
a very special young man who has exempli-
fied the finest qualities of citizenship and lead-
ership by taking an active part in the Boy 
Scouts of America, Troop 714, and earning 
the most prestigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Eric has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Eric has been involved with scout-
ing, he has not only earned 41 merit badges, 
but also the respect of his family, peers, and 
community. Eric has served his troop in many 
leadership roles, including Patrol Leader, 
Treasurer, Bugler and Scribe. Eric has also 
contributed to his community through his 
Eagle Scout project. Eric directed the installa-
tion of barbeque grills, a walkway between a 
shelter house and gazebo, and landscaped a 
rock garden and a rose garden in the New 
Market Christian Church Community Park in 
New Market, Missouri. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Eric Brown for his accomplish-
ments with the Boy Scouts of America and for 
his efforts put forth in achieving the highest 
distinction of Eagle Scout. 

f 

IN REMEMBRANCE OF LAWRENCE 
KENNETH DAVIS 

HON. LAURA RICHARDSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Ms. RICHARDSON. Mr. Speaker, it is with 
a heavy heart that I rise today to pay tribute 
to Mr. Lawrence Kenneth Davis, Korean War 
Veteran and father of California State Assem-
blyman Mike Davis. 

Lawrence Davis died on Saturday, Decem-
ber 4, 2011, at his home in Long Beach. He 
was 81 years old. 

Mr. Davis was born on June 27, 1930 in 
North Carolina. After graduating from Highland 
High School in his home state, he went on to 
attend college at Johnson C. Smith University 
where he served as a member of the Varsity 
Football team. While there he met Myrtle Eliz-
abeth Antrum, who he would later marry. After 
graduation, Lawrence began his career as a 
faithful employee of Piedmont Heat Treating 
Company. 

Mr. Davis was full of life, eager to learn and 
deeply involved in his community. While em-
ployed at Piedmont Heat Treating Company, 
Davis worked diligently to receive certification 
as a metallurgical technician. Mr. Davis’ strong 
work ethic and passion for his trade was dem-
onstrated in whatever task he was assigned. 

After his time at the Piedmont Heat Treating 
Company, Mr. Davis became the Chief of Se-
curity at Burt Lynn Middle School where many 
took note of his passion for his job. He also 

worked as a referee at local basketball games 
and entertained the audience with tunes such 
as ‘‘The Stars and Stripes Forever’’ and would 
‘‘wow’’ the crowd with his roller skating skills. 

After moving to California, Mr. Davis’ love 
for learning would lead him to enroll in Los 
Angeles Trade Technical College where he 
earned his Associate’s Degree in Science. It 
was in Los Angeles that Lawrence Davis 
chose to raise his family. His son, Mike Davis, 
would go on to become a member of the Cali-
fornia State Assembly and Vice Chair of the 
California Legislative Black Caucus. 

Mr. Speaker, as we reflect on Mr. Davis life 
let us remember his commitment, love, and 
passion for service to his community and his 
country. His inquisitive and youthful nature left 
a lasting impression on those he encountered 
every day. 

I would like to request a moment of silence 
in his honor and memory. 

f 

HONORING MICHAEL A. JONES 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, I 
proudly pause to recognize Michael A. Jones. 
Michael is a very special young man who has 
exemplified the finest qualities of citizenship 
and leadership by taking an active part in the 
Boy Scouts of America, Troop 395, and earn-
ing the most prestigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Michael has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Michael has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. Most notably, Mi-
chael has contributed to his community 
through his Eagle Scout project. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Michael A. Jones for his accom-
plishments with the Boy Scouts of America 
and for his efforts put forth in achieving the 
highest distinction of Eagle Scout. 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO FRANCIS 
‘‘FRANNIE’’ DRUMMOND 

HON. MICHAEL G. FITZPATRICK 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012 

Mr. FITZPATRICK. Mr. Speaker, our home-
town hero Francis ‘‘Frannie’’ Drummond was 
born to Mary and Francis Drummond on Octo-
ber 15, 1949. Frannie was one of five children. 
Locally raised in Langhorne, he attended Our 
Lady of Grace grade school and went on to 
graduate from Egan High School in 1967. 

Recently graduated and unsettled with his 
job, a very young Fran decided to enlist before 
he was drafted into the service. Intending to 
first join the army with his friend, he switched 
gears to the Marine Corp after seeing a Ma-
rine in his dress blues. Fran served as a 
Lance Corporal under Fox Company Second 
B. 7th Marines in South Vietnam during the 
height of the U.S. involvement in the Vietnam 
conflict. Unspeakable war time horrors were 
abated by Fran’s undefeated boxing abilities 
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